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(3)  1. CHRIST CARES feeding the homeless and hungry… We believe that by 

showing love and meeting basic felt needs people can better understand 

that “CHRIST CARES”.   

2. We  also believe that although the economic, social, & emotional needs 

are great; the greatest needs are spiritual and that through transformed 

lives, a community is transformed. Pictured is the Word of the Lord go-

ing forth in a powerful way at our Thursday Homeless Bible Study. 

3. It’s been an exciting journey of over 40 years of sharing the GOOD NEWS 

of God’s Love in south Chicagoland. I’m so grateful to the many of you 

who have made it possible through the years. If it has been a while, 

please make arrangements for me to share the ministry of CHRIST CARES 

at your church. 
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1. Thank you ELIM MINISTRIES for provid-
ing school supplies for three schools in our 
ministry area plus an additional 100 packs 
for Christ Cares -  over 900 children were 
blessed! 

2. Thank you Agape Center, First Church, 
Hillside Community and all those who 
donated school supplies. We were able to 
co-sponsor a couple Back To School Ral-
lies plus bless additional children and 4 
other ministries. 

3. Thanks Tyler Ulis (Guard—Phoenix 
Suns) for donating school supplies & 
basketballs– only 21 years old and giv-
ing back to the community.  

 

1. Thanks to your generosity, Christ 
Cares was able to have a special 
activity in Roseland. It combined 
two groups 1) Children we used to 
minister to at Roseland Christian 
Ministries’ Homeless Shelter & 2) 
people who have had a loved one 
murdered. We took them shop-
ping, had a Bible Lesson and piz-
za… Thanks Galilee Baptist for 
opening your facility for us.  

2. Bottom picture is Ms Dean who 
attended, whose daughter’s mur-
der by an 11 year old was interna-
tional news. Pray that Jesus will 
heal these broken hearts. 

 

1. Thank you Pam Oliver of Channel 5 
News, for speaking to our homeless 
group. 

2. Literally just minutes after losing 
most everything in a house fire, the 
Lord had me cross paths with the Leal 
family. We were able to help them in 
many ways and they in turn have been 
looking for ways to give back. (You may 
have seen the story on the news.) 

3. Thank you to all the churches who 
open up their facility on a Tuesday or 
Wednesday for us to bring the home-
less for a day of restoration. (Laurie 
Borkowski of Crete Church pictured.) 

    Basketball Volunteers Needed... 



TRANSFORMED LIVES … 

 

James Hawkins - When I first met James, I was 
impressed with what a nice, helpful guy he was; 
however he was homeless and alcohol had a 
destructive grip on his life. We became friends 
and soon he was a regular at our homeless Bible 
Studies. 

We encouraged James to enroll at Restoration 
Ministries’ residential rehab program. It was 
quite a process to encourage him to take this 
step as the enemy really battled him and just 
when it looked like he would enroll, he’d relapse 
and disappear for a while… we persevered with 
God’s help and finally met with John Sullivan and 
Ray Banks. He was accepted in the program. Rev. 
Richard Zietveld also began a weekly mentoring 
program with him. After about a year he 
graduated from Restoration Ministries a stable, 
gifted, committed Christian. He was hired by 
Roseland Christian Ministries AND NOW IS 

EMPLOYED AS THE MANAGER OF THEIR THRIFT 
STORE! Praise the Lord. 

 

Alisa – found herself broke and homeless due to 
circumstances outside her control. 

Alisa soon became a regular in our homeless 
Bible study programs and also our discipleship 
program. She credits God using Christ Cares to 
give her a spiritual foundation and also a 
practical help and encouragement with the 
many difficulties she was facing. 

We connected Alisa to Orland Park Christian 
Reformed Church’s Car Ministry which blessed 
her with a car. Alisa found a job and was able to 
move out of the PADS homeless shelter. 

Alisa has continued with our Bible Study 
programs. Please continue to pray for her as she 
faces the hardships of being a single mom with 
an autistic child. 

 

Tom Braun – Tom had fallen on hard times and 
alcohol and drugs complicated his life. One week 
due to unusual circumstances we only had 2 
show up for a Tuesday program. At first I was 
discouraged we had such a small crowd but 
quickly saw the Lord had a plan… I was able to 
share the gospel in a more personal way. Tom 
grew up never believing in God and he would be 
the first to admit he had a rough past… He put 
his trust in Christ and was thrilled to be a 
Christian. 

Over time Tom’s life was transformed by the 
power of the gospel. Like the woman at the well 
he was telling everyone about the great change 
God had made in his life. Often he would send 
me texts sharing how excited he was about some 
scripture passage or about the changes he was 
seeing in his life.  

In a half year’s time, Tom became my assistant in 
the homeless ministry and also one of my closest 
friends.  



(Tom Braun – continued) Sadly, one evening 
Tom had a massive heart attack and departed to 
heaven. We had spent the entire day together 
and little did we know it was his last. He is greatly 
missed. I gave the eulogy at his funeral and 
Tom’s life was a powerful sermon as many were 
there that only knew the old Tom… 

Tom’s testimony and legacy continues. Just two 
weeks ago one of Tom’s friends put their trust in 
Christ for salvation – they told me that Tom’s 
changed life is what the Lord used to bring 
conviction in their heart. 

SADLY WE HAD OTHER DEAR FRIENDS OF 
CHRIST CARES PASS ON TO GLORY… 

 

Please pray for the families of David Smith and 
John Sullivan as they both succumbed to illness. 
Also lift up their congregations Crete Church and 
Spirit of God Fellowship as they continue without 
their beloved pastors. 

Two couples; Ray and Lois Brown, and Julia and 
Gus Spyksma, have been supporting our ministry 
for I believe about 30 years!!! We are saddened 

by the loss of Lois and Gus and pray the Lord will 
strengthen and help Ray and Julia in this time of 
loss and change. We also grieve the loss of Eric 
Pepin the husband and son-in-law of our 
volunteers. 

 

I office at and still help the church I founded over 
35 years ago – New Life where David and Regina 
Gills now minister. We are grateful to have two 
rooms there that we use to store all the 
resources we bless the community and other 
ministries with as well as use the gymnasium for 
our youth programs. Last Sunday I was thrilled 
that they baptized six people. Deacon Tommy 
Beasley who was once a criminal and drug 
abuser did the baptizing. He has an amazing 
testimony and we’d be happy to share it along 
with the ministries of Christ Cares at your 
church. 

UPCOMING EVENTS AND WAYS TO 
PARTICIPATE: 

• OCT. 7 PRAYER BREAKFAST & FOOD 
DISTRIBUTION  

• OCT. 9 $10 GIFT CARDS (McDonalds & 
Walgreens) for homeless ministry 

• OCT. 12 YOUTH BASKETBALL 
PROGRAM begins – volunteers needed 

• OCT. 26 CANDY Collected for Halloween 
alternative / outreach activities 

• NOV. 11 EVANGELISM TRAINING (Call 
for details) 

• NOV. 18 CANNED GOODS ETC. for 
Thanksgiving baskets collected 

• DEC. 2 PRAYER BREAKFAST & FOOD 
DISTRIBUTION 

• DEC. 18 TOY DONATIONS DUE 
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